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assessment strategy means that global coursework will return to somewhat pre-Covid levels 
in the next academic year. This provides both promise and concerns in the near future. The 
obvious benefit is SU will be able to provide its students with a more comprehensive education in 
terms of global learning (that will be augmented or at least recognized by the IEC development of a 
Global Laureate Program). One concern is that we (as a university that recognizes the 
importance of global learning) have a more complicated global landscape to navigate and 
need a more nuanced assessment of risk by the CIE and administration (which will be in some small 
part mediated by new risk assessment criteria). The second concern is that the CIE and ESOL, 
in part due to necessities during the Covid-19 pandemic, have a highly reduced staff and 
faculty in the upcoming academic year, but increased responsibilities per outcome 
compared to pre-Covid times. In the fall, international student enrollment is up, global seminars 
are back on track, and this committee is development the Global Laureate Program and advocating 
for other on-campus and domestic access to global learning. All of these important programs require 
time and personnel to adequately deploy.  

As a result, this IEC committee recommends increased administrative support in AY 
2022-2023 to the CIE and ESOL in this transitional period, especially in terms of personnel, 
as we return to a new normal 


